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Dear Neighbours,

Re: Proposal to introduce managed car parking and charging at Teddington Memorial Hospital.

As part of the new clinic development and car park improvements at Teddington Memorial Hospital, the NHS Richmond intends to introduce managed car parking and charging from autumn 2009.

Our parking policy has been fully approved by the PCT board and the PCT has full flexibility to review and amend this policy to meet the needs and demands of its patients and staff

It is the PCT 's preference to use the Borough rather than a private contractor to manage the car park on the PCT's behalf and a Traffic Management Order has been submitted to facilitate this. This is due to be discussed at the Transport Consultative Group in the coming weeks; a date has yet to be determined.

We include with this correspondence a list of frequently asked questions to help you understand how this policy will work on the site.

Should you have any further queries please send an email to communicationslead @rtpct.nhs.uk or write using the address above.

Regards

Heather Mitchell

Dr Heather Mitchell Capital Projects Director NHS Richmond

Chairman: Sian Bates
Chief Executive: Joan Mager
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Frequently Asked Questions

Introduction to Green Travel Plan

In order to discharge a planning condition, the PCT is required to present a revised Green Travel Plan within 6 months of occupation of the new building. This will be based on the original Travel Plan Framework and Travel Statement included in the original planning application.

The Travel Plan will be worked on in conjunction with the Borough, using a template provided by them. It is likely to be based on a survey of staff and visitors and will seek to improve travel options to the site, to discourage car use where possible and to provide effective management of the car park. The Travel Plan will be required to set measurable targets and will be reviewed annually.

The PCT will encourage staff and visitors to the site to use a variety of forms of transport, to avoid single occupancy car journeys wherever possible, maximise the use of on site parking and ensure that it is not abused by unauthorised users. Through this it is hoped to mitigate parking overspill onto neighbouring residential streets.

Why are you charging?

The PCT wants to ensure that the car park is prioritised for patients and visitors to the hospital and clinic. There have been problems in the past with people parking at the hospital who are shopping locally or parking in Teddington for a purpose other than accessing healthcare. In order to minimise this type of misuse, there is a requirement for controlled parking and it was considered appropriate to impose a charge that is in line with other Borough controlled car parks.

The PCT wants to avoid a barrier type scheme (token operated) to control parking as this would cause a traffic nuisance on a busy road and hinder access for emergency vehicles entering the front of the hospital. This would also involve staff being diverted from healthcare to dealing with parking issues and managing the scheme.

In light of the above, the PCT believes that charging was a sensible option for the site and it also prevents funds being diverted from healthcare to pay for managing car parking. Whilst we do not anticipate large revenue from the scheme, parking charges will be used to pay for management of the car park, and if there is any excess revenue this will be used to fund

green travel initiatives. The use of the Borough's parking officers to implement the scheme gives us a flexible approach and a fair and reasonable rate with a clear appeals procedure.

We will be reviewing the policy, rates of parking and use of the car park on a regular basis to ensure that it meets the needs of the patients and staff and optimises the use of the available spaces.

Controlled parking and charging also gives us an opportunity to incentivise our staff to use alternative modes of transport to get to work.

How are you going to stop staff/patients/visitors parking on local residential streets? Approximately 65% of staff occupying the new health centre are classified as essential car users and would therefore be issued with a permit entitling them to park on site. Whilst permit holder parking is limited to 4 hours this is not anticipated to be a problem for staff as they spend the majority of their time visiting patients within the community.

A Green Travel Plan will be in place for the clinic which will incentivise and encourage staff, patients and visitors to use alternative modes of transport to minimise the number of people using their car as their primary mode of transport. Any funding which materialises from the parking charges will be reinvested into implementing the Green Travel Plan.

The parking charges have been set in line with the Borough's parking rates and are therefore deemed to be reasonably priced and would not significantly deter patients and visitors from parking on site. A maximum of £3 would be paid in any one visit.

The policy will be reviewed on a regular basis to ensure that it continues to meet the needs of patients and staff and maximises the use of the available spaces on site.

What is the allocation between staff & patient parking?

All spaces on the site are available for either staff or patient parking on a first come first served basis. However staff will be discouraged from parking at the front of the hospital as this area is prioritised for patient use.

What is maximum visiting time?

The maximum time limits are 3 hours for pay and display users and 4 hours for permit holders. There is no return within 2 hours.

However temporary permits will be available for patients who are kept waiting in the walk-in centre for more than 3hours, or visitors who regularly visit a friend or relative on the in-patient wards. These will allow a longer time period for parking and will be issued free of charge by the PCT security officer

What is the parking charge?

The charge will be 50p per'/ hour in most instances, as per the 3 tier proposal being implemented by the Borough. This will reduce to 40p or 20p according to engine size or the emission rating of the vehicle.

When will the scheme be implemented?

The aim is to implement the managed car parking scheme by mid-September to early October

The issues around car parking are now reaching a peak, as the health centre becomes occupied and we are still undertaking site works, so parking is limited on site. The majority of the new clinic staff will qualify for permits as they are essential car users and the PCT anticipates that any pressure currently being placed on the parking situation on neighbouring streets will be considerably decreased once this scheme is implemented.

Will I have access to my property from the hospital site?

Neighbours with an established right of access to their property from the hospital site will be allowed free access for delivery, maintenance and other vehicles servicing their property.

The PCT is willing to issue a temporary permit for these vehicles, for a stay longer than 3hours by prior arrangement with the Estates department.

Who is administering the policy?

The parking policy has been approved by the PCT Board and the PCT will be responsible for setting the level of charging, the hours of parking and for reviewing its effectiveness on a regular basis.

Richmond upon Thames Borough Council will be implementing the policy on behalf of the PCT

The advantage of using the Borough to implement the policy rather than a private contractor is that it allows the PCT greater flexibility to make amendments to the policy and its implementation to meet changing patient and staff requirements. It also enables lower parking charges and fines, and establishes a clearer appeals procedure than with a private contractor
